
FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

SITE IMPROVEMENT PLAN 

One of our priorities for 2022 is to increase the 

percentage of students reaching Department for 

Education standards in Mathematics. We aim to do this 

by developing your child’s ability to problem solve. 

Recently all staff received training from 2 educators from 

the Berri Regional Office on how to incorporate more 

problem solving activities into Maths and to ensure that 

Maths had a link to real life mathematical problems. 

 

NAPLAN 

National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy 

commenced this week four our Year 3 and year 5 

students. We have a further week to complete our testing. 

Results will be available later in the year. While NAPLAN 

is important it is only one of the many ways in which your 

child’s teacher gathers information about your child’s 

achievements. 

 

PUPIL FREE DAY 

Please be aware we have a Pupil Free Day in Week 6 - 

Friday 10th June. 

 

PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT 

Our school train has to be removed from the Junior 

Primary playground. It is in sound condition but does not 

meet regulations anymore. Please contact the school if 

you are interested in having it. Please note the receiver 

will be responsible for dismantling and removing it during 

a weekend or when children are not on site.  

Please contact the school if you are interested.  
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On Monday week 2, Berri Primary students participated in the boys and girls SAPSASA football carnival held at the 
Berri Football oval.   
Berri entered 2 girls teams in the Westies Shield football carnival, playing 9 a side and 8 games for the day.  It was 
a huge learning experience for these girls who improved significantly with each game.  There were over 90 girls 
from Riverland schools participating in this event and it was an absolute blast. Both Berri teams played hard, 
managed to kick lots of points and a few goals for the day and tackles fiercely. One of the games they were 
versing each other, the first draw for the carnival! Mrs Keynes was coaching one team and Harry was coaching the 
second team.  Both teams had a tough game first up and took a little while to settle into positions and to run some 
plays but once they got going, they did very well. Lots of fun was had and there were some very exhausted girls at 
the end of the day. Big congratulations to all the girls and thank you to Harry for helping coach the second team. A 
special mention to Nikoleta who was awarded one of the two Good Sportsperson awards for the day.  
The Berri boys football team had 9 boys from Berri Primary representing their school in the Berri region team and 
they all played extremely well. They had some close games and lots of fun. Big congratulations to Lachlan and 
Adam who were selected into the Riverland Sapsasa squad and best of luck to them both with the upcoming trials for 
team selection. 
 



Cross country has been happening during PE lessons over the last week and students have been wearing their 
house colours proudly and running hard to get points for their team. There are still a few classes that are 
completing their race in week 3 due to time table rescheduling to take into account Naplan testing. 
Congratulations to all students for participating, those who are born in 2010, 2011 and 2012 and managed to 
complete their race within the desired time will be given the opportunity to represent Berri Primary at the 
Riverland Cross Country event held on Wednesday, week 4 in Loxton. Students who were successful will be 
getting letters sent home in the next few days.  

ORDER FORMS WILL BE SENT HOME SOON 





Dear parent/caregiver, 

 

Our school has been chosen by SA Health as one of 40 school sites in South Australia to be a COVID-19 
vaccination hub to help eligible people get vaccinated. The hub will be available for our students, staff, families 
and the wider community.  
 
This is an opportunity for you and your child/ren to be vaccinated if you would like to but haven’t yet had the 
opportunity. The clinic will also be offering booster vaccinations to adults and the second vaccination for 
children who are yet to receive theirs.  
 
All students aged 5 and over and their families are eligible to be vaccinated. Students can only be vaccinated 
with a parent or legal guardian present.  
 
Consent to be vaccinated must be provided by the parent or legal guardian to the vaccination provider on the 
day. The consent form is quick and easy to do online via a QR code. Paper consent forms will also be available.  
A weekend community clinic will also be held at our hub. Students and family members, including from other 
surrounding schools, can attend.   
 
The vaccination team will deliver the first dose of the vaccine and return later to deliver the second dose for 
eligible children.   
 
 
 
The vaccination hub in the Berri Primary School STEM building will be open: 
 

First dose: Friday 10 June & Saturday 11 June 
Second dose: Friday 12 August & Saturday 13 August 

 

The clinic will be open from:  12.00pm to 5.00pm on Friday for students and their families 
          & 

      10.00am to 4.00pm Saturday for the general community.  
 
 
 
 
Being vaccinated against COVID-19 is one of the best ways we can protect ourselves and our community.   
 
More information about the COVID-19 vaccination program, a letter to parents from Professor Nicola Spurrier 
and some frequently asked questions will be available shortly at COVID-19 (coronavirus) (education.sa.gov.au).    
 
 
Regards, 
 
Greg Platt 

https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/covid-19-coronavirus



